EX10. Zetland Park, Grangemouth, Masterplan

The Executive considered a report by the Director of Development Services
providing an update on the progress of the masterplan and funding bid for
Zetland Park, Grangemouth. A revised masterplan had been prepared which
built on the previous masterplan and would support a stage 2 bid for funding
to the National Lottery Heritage Fund (NLHF) formerly HLF.

The funding strategy sought to increase contributions from business and
industry and community fundraising while driving down costs for delivering
the capital works and activity programme. Subject to Executive approval
officers would obtain the necessary statutory consents for more detailed
proposals to be submitted alongside a stage 2 bid and submit that stage 2
bid to the NLHF in August 2019. A decision from NHLF on the bid was
expected in December 2019. If successful the delivery phase of the project
would be between December 2019 and September 2021 with capital works
likely to be delivered from late summer 2020.

Decision
The Executive agreed:-

(1) the revised Zetland Park Masterplan as set out at Appendix 3 to
the report, and

(2) that officers undertake further work on the detailed elements of
the project and as required statutory consents and submit a stage
2 bid for funding to the National Lottery Heritage Fund in August
2019.



